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March 20th, 2025 

Mayor and Council 
Municipalities of BC 
via email 
 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

RE: Cannabis Taxation Sharing & Municipal-Owned Cannabis Retail Stores 

The Village of Daajing Giids is sharing with you the attached letter from David Hume the Assistant Deputy 
Minister & Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch as we believe it is important to ensure that all municipal 
leaders are informed about this ongoing dialogue and are able to consider the implications and opportunities 
for your municipality. 

The letter arose from the Village of Daajing Giids’ 2023 Union of BC Municipalities (UBCM) advocacy efforts 
with regard to Cannabis Taxation Revenue sharing with municipalities. The Village requested a general 
update on this topic from the Minister of Finance based on a recommendation from the 2021 Local 
Government Financial Resiliency report “seeking targeted consumption tax that provides local government a 
share of provincial cannabis taxation revenue”. With minimal update on taxation revenue sharing from the 
Province, the question of municipally-owned cannabis stores as a source of revenue for local governments 
was briefly discussed with then Minister of Public Safety & Solicitor General Mike Farnworth. 

The attached letter outlines the province’s position and provides clarity on issues related to municipal 
eligibility for cannabis retail store licenses. We encourage you to review the document and consider not only 
the revenue possibilities but also the opportunity to ensure responsible distribution and community 
oversight for your municipality.   

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Her Worship,  
Mayor Lisa Pineault 
Village of Daajing Giids 
PO Box 580, 903A Oceanview Drive V0T1S0 
Email: mayor@daajinggiids.ca |  Web:  https://daajinggiids.ca/ 
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